Agenda ltem # Ll a
Date 5 /3 /23

Micki Gilfry

From: Danny Karch <d.karch@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2023 5:53 PM

To: Dodge County Clerk

Subject: Damage to Electrical Feed at 213 Queen Ave due to Dept of Roads.
Attachments: Video.mov; image0.jpeg; image1 jpeg

Dodge County Board of Supervisors:

I'm writing te inform you that on 4-27-23 at approximately 11 o'clock the Dodge County Dept of Roads was laying gravel on Queen Ave in froni of my property at
213 Queen Ave in Ames, In the process, the fruck driver inadvertentty hit the overhead powerlines with the bucket of his durnp truck and caused several items to
be damaged. | am submitting this as written notice that the county will need to pay for the following but not not limited to damage and associated labor for repair:

Twao service poles were cracked and replaced by OPPD.
The line from the fransformer to the pole was replaced.

From the pole to my building OPPD will not repair the following and | will have an electrician repair:
The line from the pole to the power masi and meter socket.
The power mast.

The meter box and meter.
Any damage caused to the interor electric panelfequipment that is a direct result caused from the disruption and abrupt nature of this event.

Attached is both video evidence and pictures of the event and damaged unrepaired by OPPD by end of day 4-27-23.
Please et me know how and who I need to submit repayment to.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding on this matter.

Danny Karch

Blue Truck Properties LLC

213 Queen Ave

Ames, Ne 68621

402-719-1791










